
 

Famil Sadygov: 

“The shareholders have resolved that in the current situation it is not opportune to pay out 

dividends based on the results of 2021.  

At the moment, Gazprom prioritizes the implementation of its investment program, 

including gas infrastructure expansion in the regions of the Russian Federation, and the 

preparations for the coming winter period. In addition, we undoubtedly must be ready to 

meet our obligations to pay increased taxes.” 


